Correspondence in The Chronicle-Herald  - April 2010
I am unable to link to the original letter published in the paper but its content is exactly as follows:

Huge potential problem 
Re: "Eight children stabbed to death," March 24. 
 
The fact that people suffering from mental illnesses are mostly the ones blamed for such offences should change the ways in which such people are treated anywhere they go. 
 
This could be seen as alienation, but leaving them to wander around could turn into a huge social problem. It may become less secure for people to even walk on the streets because of the thought of some mentally-disturbed person coming to stab them to death.
 
I was surprised to read that the suspect was once a medical worker; did his employers know he had a history of mental illness? If they did and still employed him, they put the lives of the patients at risk; no one knows what he has done to a patient out of anger, or something.
 
I suggest that schools should provide the best security they can think of. China is a productive country. Why can’t they protect their children? I noticed that only schools were mentioned. Well, if schools are the main targets, don’t they wonder why the victims are mostly children? If this doesn’t stop, the social life of the people might get really messed up.
 

Elizabeth Azuya, Wolfville


My response can be found here:

http://thechronicleherald.ca/Opinion/1176484.html
http://ssnsc.blogspot.com/2010/04/stick-to-facts-on-mental-illness.html
